
 
 

OAHU Board Meeting 
April 21, 2022 

Zoom 

In Attendance: Sheri Maskow, Bob Nicoll, Kelly Belote, Bill Barrett, Jennifer Kaufman, John Cullen, Sherri 
Rutter, Dee McFarland, Dan Martin, Andrew Toppin, Barb Gerken 

Called to Order: 1:07pm 

Sedgwick 
Open enrollment is beginning in May, group rating policy and marketing quotes will be going out in June.  
The deadline is in November, and open enrollment has a deadline in January of 2023.  The discounts will 
remain the same. They are currently working on agent and association checks.  Expect to see all 
commission checks and the report about commission checks in the next few weeks. 

Chapter Reports 
Northwest- John Cullen reported that there will be a 2-hour CE class from MedPut in May, and there are 
currently about 40 people enrolled. The chapter had 5 members attend CapCon.   
Northeast- Andrew Toppin reported the Products Expo was held in person at the Holiday Inn and was 
successful with a profit made. The chapter has started to send bi-monthly newsletters to target non-
members.  The chapter is currently working on the golf outing which will be held in August.  
Cincinnati- Jennifer Kaufman reported there will be an in-person event in May.  The survey that was sent 
out to the members about the types of events they wanted did not result in higher attendance, so at the 
next event, they will be asking the members who attend what kind of events they would like to see 
happen.  The focus right now is to grow membership. 
Columbus-Dan Martin reported the chapter has their product expo scheduled for in person again this 
year as well as a golf outing. They have been having bi-monthly in person events that have been well 
attended.  
Western Reserve-Dee McFarland reported the chapter’s main focus is to maintain membership.  Getting 
CEs offered every month has been a struggle. Another struggle has been getting new people onto the 
board, but thankfully, no one has been stepping down from positions either.  

The Annual meeting will be held virtually in May with a date to be determined. There have been no 
nominations for leadership awards, and Frank would like those this week.   
 
Leg Update 
Barb Gerken reported on the following enacted legislature: SB5; SB7; and SB3.  She also reported on the 
pending legislature: HB110: section 757.30; HB37; HB90; HB122; HB125; HB135; HB153; HB160; HB198; 
and HB203. 
Please see the board packet and word document with clickable links for further information. 

Meeting adjourned 2:23pm 


